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Site Report – Newhalen – March, 2021
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Ed Lester, Principal

Outstanding Activities and Events
Newhalen School has been working hard to keep students active and learning.  Many teachers are providing 
after school tutoring.  

Personnel 
Newhalen is sad to see Mr. Brunn move on.  We wish him well.  

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Many levels are being completed as students push hard to the end of the year.

Technology Progress
We would like to thank the tech team for rolling out the computers and ipads.  It is great to have them.

Facility Update
As winter turns into spring we are working hard to stay in front of the melting snow.

LSAC Activity
LSAC met on March 18th. 
-Calendar was reviewed and approved
-LSAC is still concerned on the space in our school.
Volunteer Report
At this time, we are not allowing volunteers to help in the school.  

Professional Development
Currently Newhalen PD is focused on the PEAKS and MAPS testing.

Pupil Attendance
We currently have 95 students enrolled in school and have VERY excellent attendance.  We started the 
school year in September with 82 students.

Student and Staff Safety
3/18 we talked as a school on ice falling off the school roof and to be very careful
3/30 we had a visitor from SCF to talk to kids on behavioral health

Subsistence Calendar
We are excited for the opportunity of OutSchool being offered to our students as additional learning 
opportunities in and away from school.
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Other
Thank you for serving on the school board. I look forward to future talks with you on our growing school 
populations.


